CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING – 7TH AUGUST, 2000

PRESENT:
Councillor J.Murphy



K. Clare, K. Horton, J. Spink and A. Westwood

· Grounds Maintenance :-

· Councillor Mann concerned at the increase in grounds maintenance charge to Arts and Leisure of £120,941.

· Overall budget only overspent by £124

· Minor concern about the amount of down time

· Review of the Public Sector Ombudsman:-

· Consultation document – to be sent to all Members of the Council seeking comments to Alan Eastwood by no later than 15th September

· Provisional Revenue Outturn:-

· Underspent by £366K

· If Cabinet agree to carry forward underspending on Seedley and Langworthy and on unused community committee budgets of £46K and £104 K respectively this will reduce the balance down to £120K

· Outturn reports to be submitted to all Lead Members as well as to the Cabinet

· Capital programme 1999/00 and 2000/01:-

· Do Education and Leisure require both parcels of land for new Special schools

· All the options have been investigated for Pembroke Halls

· Do we look to buy the Bolton Road site

· Eccles Town Centre between £750K and £2M additional expenditure during the life of the scheme

· Section 40 decision still awaited from Government – options being looked at if negative response received.

· £450K still outstanding as a result of the none introduction of car parking charges and the delayed implementation of single status

· Salford and Swinton Shopping Centres:-

· APPROVE the instigation of negotiations in respect of Salford Shopping Centre , note the position in respect of Swinton Shopping Centre

· Benefits Fraud Inspectorate:-

· Will be coming into the Directorate on 23rd October for about three weeks – need to hold seminar for the staff to inform them of what is happening

· A small team had been set up to bring in the centralisation of benefits and they were also doing preparatory work prior to the BFI coming in

· Alan Westwood reported that under delegated authority he had approved a temporary post of Assistant Team Leader SO1 to 31st March 2001 (with the possibility of it being made permanent following the structure review) to work initially with the team referred to above and then on quality checking

· SOLAR:-

· A number of passwords had “time expired”

· Keith Clare reported that discussions had been held with IT on putting decision notices on to the SOLAR System  but that the current proposal of scanning in all the notices and reports by Committee Services could have resource implications  -  Alan Westwood indicated that he would discuss with Alan Eastwood the whole Question of resources for the SOLAR System

· Ken Horton was to meet with ORACLE on 9th August

· HS2000 being replaced – going out to tender for a new package to be funded from the HRA . The new system will completely replace all aspect of HS2000.

· Register of Members Interests – to be put on line – are there any costs involved

· Asset Task Group to look at assets below £250K

